
ATHENS TOWNSHIP PLANNING COMMISSION 
Regular Meeting   

April 7, 2025 
   
   

The regular meeting of the Athens Township Planning Commission was called to order on 
Monday, April 7, 2025, at 6:55PM by Chairwoman, Marion Carling.   

   
Present: Chairwoman Marion Carling, Rebecca Miller, Bob Petruschak, Matt Cooper, and 
Secretary, Cindy Parrish. Ron Reagan was unable to attend. 

 
Applicants to be heard:  

none 
 
Zoning/SALDO updates:   

Discussion was held regarding updates to the Zoning Ordinance. Miller will send out the 
solar updates this week—she had computer trouble. Accessory dwelling units will be 
addressed in the next round of updates.  
 
Discussion was held on wedding/event venues. Parrish will contact Code Inspections, 
Inc. to ask how preexisting barns can be given a CO to hold events. 
 
The next committee meeting to discuss updates will be May 5, 2025 at 7:00PM. 

 
Minutes:  

Motion to approve the minutes from the March 3, 2025, meeting was made by Miller and 
seconded by Petruschak. Motion carried.  

 
Correspondence:  

Correspondence was reviewed individually by the commission members and was noted 
on the agenda. 

 
Chairwoman Carling adjourned the meeting at 8:33PM as there was no other business before the 
commission. 
 

Respectfully submitted, 
 
 

Cynthia R. Parrish 
Secretary 

 


